
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
 
The City Council of the City of Montezuma met in special session on Tuesday, June 1, 2021.  The 
meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. with Mayor J. Bolen presiding.   
 
COUNCIL PRESENT: Watts, Boughton & C. Bolen 
COUNCIL ABSENT: Willrich & Eichenberger 
ALSO, PRESENT: Christy Sanger 
 
The Multi-jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan for the Poweshiek County Area was discussed.  
Councilmember Watts sited two pages that needed to be edited.  Sanger will report the 
additional changes to Brian Paul.  A motion to approve the mitigation resolution pending the 
proposed changes was made by Councilmember Watts with a second from Councilmember 
Boughton.  Ayes: all, Nays: none. 
 
FY22 raises were voted on during the May 17th, 2021 council meeting.  Mayor J. Bolen wanted 
to clarify that the raise only applies to those employees that have been working for the city for 
at least one year.   
 
With the upcoming retirement of Gas Superintendent, Mike Cox, the Council had the task of 
setting the salary for his replacement.  After discussing the necessary requirements needed for 
gas operators to stay in compliance and some of the conditions regarding the job description, 
Councilmember C. Bolen made the motion to set the new gas superintendent salary for FY22 at 
$62,000.  A second was made by Councilmember Watts.  Ayes: all, Nays: none.  Councilmember 
Watts then motioned to move forward and advertise for a gas operator’s position with a 
starting salary of $44,720.  A second was made by Councilmember C. Bolen.  Ayes: all, Nays: 
none. 
 
Councilmember Boughton made the motion to adjourn at 6:53 p.m.  Councilmember C. Bolen 
seconded the motion.  Ayes: all, Nays: none. 
 
 
 
______________________________    ______________________________ 
City Clerk       Mayor 


